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Traprock Christmas Party – 16/12/2023 

Please note:  

RSVP Date has been extended 

to Sunday 10th December 2023 

 
 
 
Self-Help Book with a difference: 
I read an extract from Arnold Schwarzenegger’s new 
self-help book titled “Be Useful: Seven Tools for Life” 
I know this book is probably not everyones cup of tea 
but even if you only read the extract as I did then it 
might open your mind. 
Just the key points were enough to get my attention. 

• Have a Clear Vision,  

• Never Think Small,  

• Work You’re A*s Off,  

• Sell, Sell, Sell 

• Shift Gears  

• Shut Your Mouth, Open Your Mind  
 
 
 

Fires in the Traprock area: 
With a number of fires in the Traprock region recently 
it is of great concern that membership of our Rural 
Fire Brigades is not what it should be. I would like to 
encourage those who aren’t currently members of 
their brigade to contact their local representative and 
ask for a Volunteer Membership Application form. I 
know some brigades require a Blue Card but that 
shouldn’t be a barrier to you signing up as there are a 
number of positives that come with membership. 
 
 
Feral Animals in the Traprock: 
Even with the number of exclusion fences in the 
Traprock increasing, I’m hearing reports of wild dog 
attacks on sheep. I was pleased to hear of the 
successful day in the Glenlyon area with great support 
from all the locals. Feral pigs are increasing in 
numbers which is a real worry for those with young 
lambs. It has been a tough season for lambing without 
having the added worry of pigs or dogs. 
 
 
Vice-President of Traprock 
I notice that we haven’t filled the position of Vice- 
President. If you would like to put your hand up for 
the position, please send an email to the secretary.  
As you can imagine this position is essential for 
Traprock to continue well into the future. 

 

 

Thought for the day:  
Don’t you just hate it when you can’t figure out how 
to operate your IPad and your tech support guy is 
asleep. He’s 5 and it’s past his bedtime. 
 

Merry Christmas and a Happy 

& Healthy New Year to all. 

 

Till next time.                         

My contact details are –  

Email: traprockgroup@gmail.com 
 

Stuart Goodrich - Editor 
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